
Town of Summit  

 

The Town Board met in regular session on October 7th, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the town fire hall.  President Travis 

Benthin present, members Kathleen Quale and Dale Bauer present. Others present were: Norma Arend-finance 

officer, Calvin Pies, Arlo Anderson, Brooke Pies, Sandra Lowery, Jim Thurman, Josh Neuhard, David 

Cardwell, Rylie Mitchell, Donn Richter, Tiffany Tschakert, Val Nelson, Cody & Lisa Sumner, Connie Brotzel, 

Mike Weber, Garrit Fonder, and Savannah Moe.           

 

Benthin called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Public communications:  The Town of Summit is currently 

under water restrictions.  Due to the current drought please try to conserve water.          

 

Motion by Quale, second by Benthin to approve the minutes, financial reports and claims as presented.  Insert 

Claims* 

 

Old Business:  Motion by Benthin, second by Quale to go into executive session regarding daycare personnel.  

Motion carried.  Out of executive session at 8pm. 

 

Delinquent water bills were discussed.  

 

New business: Building permits for Dale Bauer and Donn Richter were tabled to next month.  Motion by 

Benthin second by Quale to approve a one year extension for Cody & Lisa Sumner’s prior building permit.  

Motion carried. 

 

Maintenance report given by Jim.  The water tower will be cleaned on Tuesday October 8th.  

 

The fire department gave an update regarding Insurance Services renewal.  More documentation will be 

required. 

 

Daycare.  Emma Bartunek and Rylie Mitchell are new hires at the daycare.  Both were hired at $14 per hour. 

 

Motion by Quale, second by Bauer to adjourn meeting. Motion carried. The next regular town board meeting 

will be Monday November 4th at 6:00pm at the town fire hall.   

 

Norma Arend, Finance Officer, Town of Summit  


